
         Blakelaw and North Fenham Community Council

Meeting held at:


The Community Room

Moorland House, Moulton Place 


Blakelaw, Newcastle upon Tyne 


NE5 3RY
Tel:  07588154441
E-mail: bnfcc@outlook.com
         


     Chairperson of Council: John Wears 



      Clerk to the Council: Helen Richardson
MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING 

DATE HELD: Monday 9 December 2019 
TIME:   6.00 pm 
Present: 
Councillors: Cllrs John Wears(JW – Chair), Jimmy Gill(JG), Irene Teasdale(IT), Violet Rooke(VR), Ron Clarke(RC), Lorraine Birkett(LB), Marilyn Irving(MI), Karen Ferry(KF) and Ann Keenan(AK)
In Attendance:
Helen Richardson(HR) – Clerk to the Community Council (minutes)
John Thompson – Holly Court
Joan Nicholson – Holly Court 

Catherine Puttock – Fostering under Newcastle 

Glynis Harrison – 165 Estate Tenants and Residents Association

121/19.  Apologies for Absence 
There were no apologies for absence received.

122/19.  Declaration of Interests
· Violet Rook – Governor at Thomas Walling School and Governor with the North East Ambulance Service 
· Ron Clarke - 165 Estate TARA

· Irene Teasdale – Mrs T’s Café and 165 Estate TARA
· Ann Keenan – Newcastle Community Asset Trust volunteer and Credit Union 

· Marilyn Irving – Fostering under Newcastle and 165 Estate TARA
· Karen Ferry – Blakelaw Club Juniors Football Club 

123/19. Grant Application 
165 Estate Tenants and Residents Association 
Irene Teasdale, Marilyn Irving and Ron Clarke all declared an interest in this agenda item and left the room.

The Chair confirmed that this application for funding had been deferred as there were concerns regarding the main beneficiary of the funding and the lack of information.

The Clerk confirmed that she had had to chase up a significant amount of the paperwork that was required to accompany the application for funding.  The Chair of the 165 Estate TARA was very unwell and it seemed that none of the other members knew anything about the dealings of the group.  IT had provided some of the quotes but these needed to come from the companies supplying the service.  These were forwarded in due course.
Concerns were raised following comments made outside of the meeting about how they event was advertised, who had attended and financial gain by one of the Community Councillor.
A number of Councillors were concerned at what it would look like to residents that a Community Councillor would be the main financial beneficiary from a Community group where they were one the committee.  JW confirmed that advice had been taken from NALC and they had confirmed that there was nothing legally wrong with this course of action however it was perceived by NALC as morally wrong.  The Chair stated that the Community Council had to happy and be able to explain any decision that was made should it be queried.
It was recognised by the Community Council that there was a number of social occasions for youths yet very little for older residents and the event had been a success last year.  However, Community Councillors were still concerned that the main financial recipient would be a Community Councillor. It was commented that this individual enjoyed organising this sort of thing and should the TARA not receive the grant they were likely to step down from the Council, this Councillor commented that they felt uneasy due to having a personal relationship with the financial beneficiary of this grant.
A number of Councillors also stated that they never saw any of the 165 Estate TARA events advertised anywhere and had heard that it was only family of those on the TARA committee attended the events organised.   

On viewing the accounts of the TARA, it was confirmed that they currently have a balance of £1000 in their bank account.  Bearing this in mind there was a discussion why they were asking for £1150, they had also not undertaking any form of fund raising themselves to support the event.
The Clerk confirmed that as the Chair of the TARA was still unwell and the other members of the committee were members of the Community Council, the treasurer had come to talk through the application however it was very evident from the dealings that the Clerk had had with the TARA that the other TARA members didn’t know the full details of the TARA and how it was ran. 

Glynis Harrison(GH), Treasurer was welcomed to the meeting. 

GH confirmed that they had held a similar event last year.  GH confirmed that around 100 people had attended and that when asked about the increased request for funding GH confirmed that this was due to an increase in the supply of food and decorations for the room.  GH also confirmed that this event was free to those attending.
In relation to the £1000 balance in the bank GH confirmed that this had been given to them in grants from other organisations and was allocated to bits and pieces.  GH confirmed that if they didn’t receive any grants then they would not hold any events.  GH also confirmed that they did not undertake any of their own fundraising and relied solely on donations.

GH then left the room whilst the Community Council considered their decision.

There is a recognition that the main financial beneficiary from this application for funding is trying to do the right thing however there are concerns in the way in which the TARA is being ran and that they should be more accountable in that the whole committee should know the details and the purpose of the group rather than one individual.

There was then a discussion regarding reducing the amount of funding due to the balance in the bank account.

It was thereafter agreed that the amount of grant funding given to the 165 Estate TARA would be £900.00.

The Clerk also confirmed that the paperwork that had been received would be given back or deleted following this process as we had no need to keep it.

Fostering under Newcastle(FUN) 
Marilyn Irving declared an interest in this agenda item and left the room.

The Chair confirmed that this application had been deferred as there had been a significant amount of information missing from the original application but this had slowly been received over the proceeding weeks after being repeatedly chased.  
The Clerk confirmed that the application was for £850 and not the original amount as they had been unable to secure the panto tickets.  

There was also a concern that with all funding given by the Community Council that there wasn’t an understanding that this funding could not be used to support event’s that were not for residents within the parish boundary.  This had been explained to the applicant in relation to whether they would be able to provide the number (in terms of a figure) of families who lived in the area that would benefit from the funding.  FUN believed that this would make the fostered child identifiable and refused to provide the information leading to the Clerk receiving an unpolite email.  The Clerk confirmed to the Community Council that she had spoken to Newcastle City Council’s GDPR officer and they had confirmed that foster children would not be identified by a simple figure being provided although some concern had been shown as to why FUN collected certain information on their website.

A Councillor raised the concern as to why FUN had come to the Community Council now, was it a coincidence that another Community Councillor was heavily involved with them.  

The Chair confirmed that they did require the number of families that this would benefit and that FUN’s representative should be asked.

Catherine Puttock(CP) attended on behalf of FUN. The Chair welcomed the application and asked CP if she wished to add anything.  CP didn’t wish to add to the application.
The Chair explained to CP the reasoning behind the request to know the figure of those families who would benefit from the funding application as the Community Council funding was paid for way of a precept collected from residents within the parish boundary area hence the spend has to be within the area.  
CP explained that its was believed that the figure would be in excess of 70-100 children within the parish area and this could be up to 40 fostering households.  CP also confirmed that the £850 would pay for the whole Christmas party and that there would be other families attending from across other areas of Newcastle.

CP then left the room and a discussion took place regarding the funding application.  Again concern was raised in that the Community Council can’t come away how the funding is used within the area.  Following a lengthy discussion, the Community Council agreed to support the request for £850.

All paperwork provided to the Community Council was handed back to FUN and any emailed copies delated.

Holly Court 

Irene Teasdale declared an interest in this agenda item and left the room.

The Chair explained that this application had been deferred as concerns had been raised with regards to the main funding beneficiary being a Community Councillor (please see discussions re 165 TARA) and that Holly Court had over £3000 in their bank.
The Clerk confirmed that Holly Courts paperwork and book keeping was excellent albeit they had forgotten to supply their accounting book but had produced it as soon as they realised.  Holly Court undertake a huge amount of fund raising on their own and should be commended for this.

The Community Council recognised that this event was very successful but were concerned as to why they would ask for funding when they had such a healthy bank balance.

The Community Council discussed the invoicing and it was felt by some Councillors that £20 per head was expensive and that maybe Holly Court should shop around.

There were also some queries with regard the specific amount being requested as £400 had been raised and should be taken from the amount being requested.  This will be asked of those in attendance from Holly Court.

John Thompson(JT) and Joan Nicholson(JN) attended on behalf of Holly Court.  JT confirmed that he had been informed that the Community Council were under the impression Holly Court were asking for £1500.  JT confirmed that this was not the case and the funding application was for £1100 due to the £400 they had fund raised.  JT and JN confirmed that their Christmas meal would now be held in Holly Court itself rather than in a restaurant like last year and it was hoped that more people would attend.
JT confirmed that they had only requested one quote from Mrs T’s Café.  In relation to those attending JT and JN confirmed that there would be around 36 people attending.  These weren’t all from Holly Court but from the surrounding areas that fell within the parish boundary.

The Chair queried Holly Courts very healthy bank balance.  JT confirmed that they had had a very good year with regards to fund raising and grant awards but that this money was going to be used to fund a number of trips out plus meal and hopefully a garden party.

JT and JN left the room and the Community Council discussed the funding application.  There are concerns regarding the main financial beneficiary within the application but the Community Council feel that they are able to award that funding but will monitor any further applications in particular in relation to balances held with the bank.
The Community Council thereafter awarded Holly Court the sum of £1100.

Following consideration of all of the grant applications it was agreed that given applicants are not providing all of the information requested when submitting their application that the process should be looked at again.  The Clerk did state that she felt the process and guidance notes were very self-explanatory and that the Community Council may wish to consider applications only twice a year.  This is a practice favoured by a significant number of other Parish Councils.

124/19. Employment Meeting Discussion  

Following a recent meeting of the Employment group, when the Clerk had requested that her working hours be reviewed as since November 2018 she had been working between 14-16 per week when she was only contracted to work 8 hours.  This increase is due to the ongoing hard work, success and community trips/events of the Community Council.    This increase in hours was agreed by all Community Councillors to commence from the 1 December 2019.  

The Clerk requested a discussion with all Community Councillors in attendance as it was felt by the Clerk that this increase should be put in place from April 2019 due to the hours being worked.  A number of Community Councillors had concerns with regards to the increase in hours however the Clerk explained that she was very lucky in that her working hours were flexible and she had no family commitments therefore was able undertake the role as and when required.  The Clerk has also signed a waiver opting out of the working time regulations.  In relation to a query as to why it had not been raised prior, the Clerk confirmed that a number of Employment groups had been arranged and cancelled due to no agenda items or lack of attendance however it had been discussed with the Chair on a number of occasions.  There were also concerns raised as to what residents may think.  The Clerk confirmed that she had been keeping a note of her working hours and tasks and would be able to evidence the increase should this be queried.
The Clerk then left the room whilst the Community Councillors held a discussion.

At the end of the meeting the Chair spoke with the Clerk and explained that the Community Council had agreed to implement the Clerk’s increase in hours from the 1 July 2019.  This date was picked as it would have been the last date in which an employment group would have been held despite it being cancelled.  The Clerk thanked the Chair however expressed her disappointment in that had previous Employment meetings prior to July gone ahead the increase in hours would have been discussed then.  It was agreed with the Chair that the Clerk would sign a new contract with regards to the increase in hours and that she would continue to monitor hours and tasks and send these through to the Chair at the end of each month with Employment meetings being held more regularly.
125/19. Date and time of the next meeting 

The date and time of the next meeting is 09 January 2020 at 6pm in the Community Room, Moorland House, Moulton Place. 
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